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City offices closed Monday for
Presidents' Day

City administrative offices, including City Hall, will be closed
on Monday, Feb. 18, 2019, for Presidents' Day. Regular
hours will resume on Tuesday, Feb. 19.

The Public Library and Dover Community Senior Center will
also be closed on Presidents' Day.

Curbside trash and recycling pickup is not affected by the
holiday.



Meetings this week:
 
City Council, Feb. 20, 7
p.m.

The City Council will hold a
workshop session on
Wednesday, Feb. 20,
2019, beginning at 7 p.m.,
in the Second Floor
Conference Room at City
Hall. 

To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

Zoning Board, Feb. 21,
7 p.m.

The Zoning Board of
Adjustment will hold a
regular meeting on
Thursday, Feb. 21, 2019,
beginning at 7 p.m., in
Council Chambers at City
Hall. 

To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

To view televised
meetings online, on
demand, visit
www.dover.nh.gov/dntv.

For a complete list of
upcoming meetings visit
the meeting calendar
page.
  
  

   
CITY OF DOVER,

NH
288  Centra l  Avenue  

Dover, NH 03820
603-516-6000

Winter is still here. Are you signed
up for parking ban notifications? 

Parking bans are now determined on a storm-by-storm
basis. There are a number of ways for residents to stay
informed about parking bans when declared:

Tune into Channel 22, where winter parking ban
notifications will appear when declared.

Sign up for text alerts, which will be sent when a parking
ban is declared, via the city's emergency notification
system, CodeRed. Select "Parking Ban Notifications." You
can access the sign-up page here:
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-
US/BF3E3900491F. Please note that to sign up for text
alerts, you must create a managed account. Once created,
you'll see the option to select parking ban notifications.

This video explains in detail how to sign up:

How to sign up for City of Dover Parking Ban text alerts

Sign up for email alerts at bit.ly/doverdownload. Select
Parking Ban Alerts.

Call 603-516-PARK (7275) for the current parking ban
status. 

The current parking ban status will be posted online at
drivingdover.com and the city's winter parking ban page at
www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-
operations/police/parking-bureau/parking-bans.html.

Follow the city's social media accounts on Facebook and
Twitter for parking ban updates and status.

Parking ban declarations will also be sent to local media,
including newspaper, radio and television outlets.

For more information about winter parking bans, visit the
parking ban page here: go.usa.gov/xPVk5.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNFjoefp8vAaVWXYlSZ4rnMuiUotkDcJpJIJWAnXIM8m8TYBw5YSqTrl0KIXxGa7hHBFvxdC4bB_Uqm8mLe1s8gddvEXraBtN0SVS_8wjVcF_suoTs5m0T_Be7y96IPEXguN5-Y0Kg9aBiOwMCnOwNPzMkf79ULSrn0AisKfTr2F5FLMtzDe72cwJ7T5uKBwvlZOph1B5KwWhEc92A4VvwRHPNhPlPtKVg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNFjoefp8vAayooCYZopkV5pYPVidyp5AMsGRXgHoEg_qoSU6oJC4mFrRq7uP5J2kx-xMySWzj8bksy1I7ojWxsLsdpms3BNFbgdFZaV5deQTi96rLu41uAYLYmJ68gNowNQh1H42a2ZtujaHvCL7kQvaAls2NLkWMNYMXlr9iJjUY7buUuxl_wIKOt_soOJHuujBklnhEoIzSSeq30HxOd4j8eCel6jHw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLgCc5Kjq5Tc9Ynhdvv5-zyLbCaOfAyqeZ8qxmqW7mwkGAL_IfLlYUuwYs_m4SOTp2GdPfolzyPaVAOnXe11pvBVO5CzlrecxqBUQNzYUxhVxNqGISeUrtYtM2qEz2dO5Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczHbWvvT4INbqV-jrVAqxk6akUpVWtP_fzeiPjEUzyT0hZ4Et2NYaEMq5Fh1WeAP-SLFlXsKFXZTIcvrsD8JTzNGy0Rgcl4IYphmq_meBV6s7DNq0yvVU5Kq71bxdzwAyxy4VmVAQnGbYS09UvQEHvMkoBBC-9lnyP6C8Xh9OImdBciB1vgfvp-8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczOVEgR49aa3S0tlvwqyLGREAtaMElR6-7EA7t7JDo_zNbKQrAvyLeYkeFsMkKQYCTbLi28yX0hYRfVqh3xp6AI1sYPvzBGG9VMHMiFEKVdjsF_1m5fDWbPWprQKjff3Bhe-gWr-dxpdvtNQUv2N-05kXirlKnhZ4Tg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNFjoefp8vAavXGgk0EylGXqBNyiLfdrrNJMf1U5Bh0oQKjrF0uY-kCP5rYquqboct1lqwj0Xiq_u71CtqLz1HILaISMVYiNAvabELSgPyE_vC6GY6LQMcPLwIvusvWGtw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczHnIuigkrpJtDGFcls1fS1rUoZUCQyBEZjAe49YnvDDF8eMDpEWTtdwyu_kdpFMz0noYAi5ovrwqOBKbEAXXzyfboQBB2HFYawZKMD3xiqJXojyD7wsXGxh4Ev_C5YJAlg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczDb5fCLFJFKz4ndAVRAOOT_cZcY-p22PAtd6aPz2npNZO0mnhSCKXH7U9n8AjiANUU-lykBO6bO19zujL93I3NKw4lcRpixkNAKUrgTPlfYvnb0jSUrF8Do=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczOVEgR49aa3SQS9CrMy2UEiLr2FkeDCqPR60HFMDMr4WrsVKfqeEb8BfX8GJXbvfFlrOYH-PpSjW0hSaP3U_DbP561VSTsm72mb9-ArJZCQ3NSB5CSM8Qc1-NnAuZ8sPHBayE3LQ6bbYSXDNMFvXqZpX6ixGSHMIA5etSacXf9AKvaNZIWhEGaXPPLrUNkAdAiFWh4RBkuPAc3OMdeIMxKAhrE0lGX9V5w==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczOVEgR49aa3SRTlEeeeUS0dr6MP1HTzMaNsKiHmFpnY2mfBYLx4AjOmtCRulQiSsorfPe553L0GBrfcA8dlu2vrpDH76I0BjKyO9HFfH8GXMeeV6iurPRBo=&c=&ch=


City Hall hours:
Monday-Thursday
8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.

Friday
8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

 
Recycling Center

hours:
Tuesday, Thursday,

Saturday
8 :30  a .m. to 3 :30  p.m.    

 

 

Stay
social
with your City
 
Want the latest news and
important information
about y our city ? Check out
the City  of Dov er's official
Facebook page and
twitter feed for the latest
updates. 

 

Miss the Chamber's awards gala?
Catch it on demand or on Channel 22

The Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce held its annual
Awards Gala gala on Friday, Jan. 18 at the Rivermill at
Dover Landing.

During the event, the Chamber's annual awards were
handed out to:

Cathy Beaudoin, Citizen of the Year
Ross Furniture, Business of the Year
Community Action Partnership of Strafford County,
Large Non-Profit of the Year
Dover Children's Home, Small Non-Profit of the Year
Michael Mengers, Volunteer of the Year

If you missed the gala, or want to view the event, it can be
seen on Channel 22 or online via Channel 22's on-demand
video service: dovernh.viebit.com/player.php?
hash=zg2sYhGyhMj2

'Bridge to our Future' event
connects students with careers

The Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce will host "Bridge
to our Future: Connecting Students and Businesses," on
Wednesday, March 20, 2019, from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m., at the
Wentworth-Douglass Hospital Garrison Wing Conference
Center.

This event is an
opportunity for high school
students to explore
potential career paths,
engage with employers
and contribute to the future
workforce.

Among the professionals and industries represented at the
event are healthcare, information technology, law,
agriculture, sports management, science and research,
marketing and advertising, public safety, arts and culture,

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLgCc5Kjq5TcnO78_8hP_kYrc35ec4p72UJPnqwtHE8Gj31ZvxZ0yBpyrxfZYWuHXV2K_YANfumzMJVVxb3iXr4E_AX1wxj6yCs6AEHEjpklmGNQC_TvMmtHjhS5Cjms_g_Xbnjm09DZQ5Vaq_I2JD5zBCMMFrzMwNvySvQEysC-lpEZBdGa4so=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLgCc5Kjq5Tcry2_oUt4dlk78pqeFFKAtBMqML17fuho406WdCoWwvcJgwOoRhxz1Yyrg1FrhHSMhQsU3DqMQcSct02s11MZb2WtVSOfu957jQ8vlj9dV_uYnlIu3DP6DA==&c=&ch=
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1109272039734
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLgCc5Kjq5TcnO78_8hP_kYrc35ec4p72UJPnqwtHE8Gj31ZvxZ0yBpyrxfZYWuHXV2K_YANfumzMJVVxb3iXr4E_AX1wxj6yCs6AEHEjpklmGNQC_TvMmtHjhS5Cjms_g_Xbnjm09DZQ5Vaq_I2JD5zBCMMFrzMwNvySvQEysC-lpEZBdGa4so=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLgCc5Kjq5Tcry2_oUt4dlk78pqeFFKAtBMqML17fuho406WdCoWwvcJgwOoRhxz1Yyrg1FrhHSMhQsU3DqMQcSct02s11MZb2WtVSOfu957jQ8vlj9dV_uYnlIu3DP6DA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNFjoefp8vAa6awxtp5CLROHLqfFrmOjOGQBlZN_4Ww4V5ZwfTSJGX4oKwxmdSbL_yjoZ-QhtG5_1kSnWnRDpSgO5BA5E-PxUkDWKW0wrokAbHmqPf1wr3taPjXGC5A6VapifQmH65I-TN1EU82352D9COjxlAyuHIbnMasMshGF&c=&ch=


media and journalism, engineering and architecture, and
various trades.

Refreshments and light snacks will be provided.

The event is sponsored by the Cocheco Financial Group.

To register or for more information, visit
www.dovernh.org/bridge or call 603-742-2218.

Join Dover Listens for warm
cookies, community and storytelling
Dover Listens invites you to Warm Cookies & Community
on Tuesday, Feb. 19, from 5 to 7 p.m. at Dover High
School. Enjoy an evening of storytelling, because our
stories matter. (This event was rescheduled from Feb. 12)

Share your own story or sit back and listen to others share
their stories of resilience, hope and connection from the
January storytelling workshop.

Dover Listens is a non-affiliated diverse group of citizens
that strives to bring together Dover residents with different
views to share ideas, get informed, and help shape the
future of Dover. 

For more information, please contact Dover Listens at
info@doverlistens.org.

Dover Chamber accepting
scholarship applications, educator

of year nominations
The Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce is now
accepting applications for its Student Scholarship program
which will award one area student $1,000 to be used
towards post-secondary education costs. The Chamber is
also collecting nominations for their annual Educator of the
Year award which includes $1,000 to be used towards

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczHnBnAMKsBW8IJNUsknWs0GlEfA2-oPhY9QO3X7yf_yXt_r1u8jpfZtZW_d3MFDQ-0NV7rsVbCEXjS-yJkEOVYVgK_E5nJxyVB24DNuCQb2y4qtKbA4-Fms3xPQQrx_wDg==&c=&ch=


classroom expenses. Both programs are organized by the
Chamber's Business & Education Partnership and
sponsored by Measured Progress, Inc.

The Student Scholarship is awarded to a local student
either entering or continuing a post-secondary education
who demonstrates a commitment to their community
through volunteerism while maintaining a good academic
record. All applications must be submitted to the Chamber
no later than 5 p.m. on April 26. 

The Educator of the Year award recognizes a local
education professional who employs innovative education
strategies, demonstrates on-going leadership and
cooperation and makes a lasting impact on their community
and students. Educator of the Year nominations can be
submitted by students, parents, colleagues or community
members and must be received by the Chamber prior to 5
p.m. on May 10. 

Scholarship applications and Educator of the Year
nomination forms can be picked up at the Greater Dover
Chamber of Commerce, 550 Central Ave., or found online
at www.dovernh.org/scholarship.

Open Lands Committee snowshoe
hike postponed to March 23

The Dover Open Lands Committee will host a full-moon
snowshoe hike on Saturday, March 23. The hike was
originally scheduled for Feb. 16, but postponed due to a lack
of snow.

On March 23, weather permitting, the group will gather at
6:30 p.m. at the Dover Community Trail in the Beckwith
Baseball Park parking lot, located off Hillside Drive. 

The hike will be a leisurely walk along the open fields and
riverside trail, returning for hot chocolate in the parking lot.
This event is free and open to the public. Families are
welcome. It is preferred that pets stay home for this event. 

Please dress appropriately for the weather and bring a
headlamp or flashlight in the event of cloudy skies. 

Please RSVP to Steve Bird at s.bird@dover.nh.gov or 603-
516-6008 so that we may contact you in the event of a

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNIq2b4ZR295MwiUwa8dBmLX1UwN5NQn0j3WuSxNNKFb6fB0gDivD7D1FowOAmmOQ5p-p8AudyEwo1o0VerxAy4O9XjqV3dqsCb58-Kd96ZCtQrMSK9gRZlyRZxFb0OWhTTEn4BGArpS&c=&ch=
mailto:s.bird@dover.nh.gov


weather-related cancellation and properly plan for hot
chocolate. Updates will be posted on the Dover Open
Lands Committee Facebook page.

General Directions: From downtown, head west on Sixth
Street, left onto Hillside Drive and follow the road down the
hill to the end. 

The Dover Open Lands Committee consists of local
volunteers and city staff who work with willing landowners to
conserve Dover's important natural and cultural resources.
These resources include drinking water supplies, farm and
forest lands, critical fish and wildlife habitat, and the
preservation of our community's character for current and
future generations to enjoy. 

For more information, contact Dover Planning at 516-6008.

Woodman Museum Speaker Series:
Patricia Violette on Native-Colonial

Treaty Relations
On Wednesday, Feb. 20, from
7 to 8:30 p.m., guest  speaker
Patricia Violette will deliver a talk
on relations between colonists
and indigenous tribes in the
mid-18th century, exploring the
ramifications of treaties forged
between native groups in New
England and colonial
governments. Violette will
recount the actions of Royal
Governor William Shirley, who
served as Captain-General (Commander-in-Chief) of
Massachusetts forces during two wars: King George's War,
1744 to 1748, and the French and Indian War, 1754 to
1763. 

Though most of the fighting in both wars took place in
Europe, each also resulted in Massachusetts declaring war
on the Indian tribes on its Eastern frontier in Maine.
European treaties ended the fighting on the continent, but
Massachusetts also signed separate treaties with the
Indians, either to end the hostilities or to gain Indian
permission for an expansion of Massachusetts military
presence in the Kennebec River valley. 

Using the transcripts of three treaty conferences conducted
by Shirley, Patricia Violette, Executive Director of Albacore
Park Museum and Visitor Center in Portsmouth, will
compare key English and Indian cultural concepts, examine
selected exchanges in the transcripts for cultural clues, and
discuss why cultural differences made it so hard for Natives
and non-Natives to achieve lasting peace.

The museum is located at 182 Central Ave.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczACKDdIY3AqSjNd9WvSgbCiH0hWNHx7rL7a0drMHbmm6Hg3uclFnI0Up_XYkDNHC-J3cJ9Lufp9WXp7PKNsvKHWw3onLhj4kk-hgYJNAM_73VepW_jLqhmtdcnGu9gYJnCLORadPmcsFc5Db4a2XZog=&c=&ch=


For more information, visit woodmanmuseum.org.

Coming up at the 
Dover Community Senior Center

Thursday, February 21, 1 p.m.
Hip and Knee Pain Workshop with Dr. Dan Lombardi at

Dover Senior Center
This workshop is for you if you or your loved one has

difficulty walking, spending quality time with your spouse,
kids or grandkids, or you are getting frustrated because you

had to give up your favorite hobby.  Dr. Dan will discuss
how you can get back to the activities you love to do, as well
as talk about Total Joint Replacements and the number one
best thing you can do to make it a successful option.  So if

you are having pain or stiffness to the knee and hip or
thinking of a joint replacement then this workshop is for
you.  RSVP to Linda at 516-6420. This event is free and

open to the public. 
 

Thursday, March 14, 1 p.m.
Bernadette Donnelly, M.S., Author of The Ten

Commandments of Coumadin at Dover Senior Center
When you take Coumadin, or any form of Warfarin, you

must eat regularly and consistently. In this class,
Bernadette will talk about Coumadin (Warfarin), your diet,
and Vitamin K.  You will learn the importance of including
foods high in Vitamin K in your diet, how to balance foods
high in Vitamin K with foods that slow blood clotting, and
why you should never fast while taking Coumadin unless

you are under your doctor's supervision.  She will also
discuss why eating a varied, but consistent diet is so

important to your long term health. RSVP to Linda at 516-
6420. This event is free and open to the public. 

 
Thursday, March 21, 1 p.m.

Shoulder and Rotator Cuff Workshop with Dr. Dan
Lombardi at Dover Senior Center

If you have pain reaching the top shelf, getting dressed,
sleeping, or reaching to the back seat of the car then this

workshop is for you.  At the workshop Dr. Dan will discuss
how shoulder pain can be caused from a number of things
including your neck, the shoulder blade or the muscles of
your rotator cuff. Shoulder pain can be very debilitating but

often healed without medication, injections or
surgery. RSVP to Linda at 516-6420. This event is free and

open to the public.
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczLuKIF-Jr5MpcIJhasL5-y5SL_k0DhmSR00an_TJkjtwVexAcBdOI1uVEnN9sxDwSXh1VV5SvNNXYbZdHU2dRZR6y9_GwMlRF8rLAgEE6nQO2pfUCa7ziYI=&c=&ch=


Wednesday, June 26, 2019
Red Sox vs. White Sox (1:05 game)

Includes bus trip, driver gratuity, and 3rd base grandstand
seats. The bus leaves at 10 a.m. from the Park and Ride
lot next to the Jenny Thompson Outdoor Pool and returns

following the game. $110 members / $120 not yet
members. For more information or to register, call Linda at

516-6420.
 

Wednesday through Friday, September 18 - 20, 2019
Bar Harbor, Maine

Join the Dover Senior Center for this 3 day, two night trip to
Bar Harbor, Maine and stay at the Deluxe Acadia Inn. Trip

includes a tour of Bar Harbor and Mt Desert Island, a
narrated tour of Acadia National Park, Lobster Bake, four
meals (2B, 1L, 1D), and a visit to the Freeport Outlets! 
View the flyer here.  $390/pp double - add $30 for not yet

members. 
For more information, call Linda at 516-6420.

 

GREEN WAVE DISPATCH
News from Dover's public schools

Dover schools to hold kindergarten,
first-grade registration

Dover elementary schools are now accepting appointments
for kindergarten and first-grade registrations for the 2019-
2020 school year. To be eligible, children entering
kindergarten must be five years old by Sept. 30, 2019; and
children entering first grade (if not currently in Dover public
kindergarten), must be six years old by Sept. 30, 2019. In
addition, to complete the registration process, parents and
guardians must provide a copy of a birth certificate, proof of
residency, proof of immunization and physical exam, and, if
necessary, court documents stating custodial rights.

The schedule is as follows:

Horne Street School

Registration is by appointment only. Please call Ms. Morton
at 516-6756 to set up an appointment. Registration hours
are as follows:

Tuesday, March 5, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.;
Wednesday, March 6, 1-6 p.m.;
Thursday, March 7, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.

Woodman Park Elementary School

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczNFjoefp8vAa0Uo-3UbXxKsYaUOR7A2FmfWHv0PeqIn8v-PBYlyBORvJiWEzzT1YZposLhqk5nFm7bNoSUgMiVRZvm6W8dhKhthvYgctDIr-zp3o8xKoZpeivPyJ7oPzLT2HWNN_fVNQc3uDcXNIMgt2SOrr-9NWpuox9O7TzkA_4mxKE1M3KHxthCuXv48cHU_WAAGdq0X2ffM0joRaJSx5OtzvK7jtgLwF_VPA8pux2nbrq55F4Kg-2jzUFPts_YRXNjt7KETvSDvxaI8xp_ZOXy-xJlHxrjXoNu70CMZzhOmbqF1QIK7a7rRd9trmlw==&c=&ch=


Registration is by appointment only. Please call Ms.
Rouillard at 516-6700 to set up an appointment.
Registration hours are as follows:

Tuesday, March 5, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.;
Wednesday, March 6, 1-6 p.m.;
Thursday, March 7, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.

Garrison Elementary School

Registration is by appointment only. Please call Ms. Lilakos
at 516-6752 to set up an appointment. 
Registration hours are as follows: 

Tuesday, March 5, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.;
Wednesday, March 6, 1-6 p.m.;
Thursday, March 7, 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 p.m.

As part of the registration process, parents registering
children for kindergarten are asked to select a one-hour slot
for an early screening skills check of their child.

These sessions will be held at the three elementary schools
on the following dates:

Garrison Elementary: Tuesday, April 2; Wednesday,
April 3; and Thursday, April 4.
Horne Street and Woodman Park schools:
Tuesday, April 16; Wednesday, April 17; and
Thursday, April 18.

For more information, contact the schools at the phone
numbers above.

  

Coming up in Dover schools
Tuesday, Feb. 19, 4:30 p.m., McConnell Center,

Superintendent's Conference Room
Dover High School Joint Building Committee Meeting

 
Monday, Feb. 25 to Friday, March 1, No School

Winter Recess
 

Tuesday, Feb. 26, 4:30 p.m., McConnell Center,
Superintendent's Conference Room

Garrison Elementary School Joint Building Committee
Meeting

 
Tuesday, March 5, 4:30 p.m., McConnell Center,

Superintendent's Conference Room
Dover High School Joint Building Committee Meeting



 
Monday, March 11, 7 p.m., McConnell Center, Room

306
School Board Meeting

 

  
The following events are recorded in "Notable Events in the
History of Dover, New Hampshire: From the First
Settlement in 1623 to 1865," by George Wadleigh, and
several other historical sources.
 
For more on the history of Dover, settled in 1623 and the
oldest permanent settlement in New Hampshire and
seventh oldest in the country, visit the Dover Public Library,
Locust Street; and the Woodman Museum, Central Avenue.
The Public Library also maintains an online collection of
historical information, located here. 

Feb. 17, 1696 - The Provincial Council having information
that the bridge over Cochecho river was broken and gone,
whereby relief to Heard's Garrison would be hindered in
case of an attack from the enemy, ordered the Secretary to
give notice to Capt. John Woodman, Capt. John Tuttle and
the Selectmen of Dover that they with all convenient speed
call the inhabitants of the town together and make a
sufficient bridge over the same. 

Feb. 19,1699 - "The Lt. Governor was pleased to give the
Council to understand that this day Capt. John Tuttle of
Dover with some other of the inhabitants of said town had
been to inform him that the Indians late conversant at
Cochecho were all suddenly withdrawn, and that they
departed on Thursday night last, supposed to be
occasioned by an Indian that came that afternoon out of the
woods, and made all dispatch to gather all the Indians
together, with whom he went away that night. Some of the
squaws who seemed to be well affected to the English
discovered a great deal of sorrow, saying they should never
see them again, and by their whole carriage gave occasion
for suspicion that the Indians designed mischief against us,
and desired the Council's advice: - who thought meet that
the Lt. Governor forthwith issue out his order to the Major of
the Militia of this Province, wath all expedition requiring him
to command all the Captains of the several towns that they
immediately appoint Watch and Ward in their several
precincts, and that they continue so till further order; and
likewise take care that if any Indians come into any of the
towns in a peaceable manner they may be civilly treated." 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczBBM92zoY3OxCnIpNI6bBFYnJ2Cdg9dPGdGv7wEoW0OgDJds06lMcCbla8WhZ46cwpJYHHf5FlWGTRLBjTfARnCP9hWtDRUM5Sk7b1m3F6gpLEJOx-bZvlpgwyTn4inQuqoHMkI_OUkKSrEMm_zyisnBiIWjJS1ubASWHWcOHkllkBg_aGi2htX4KzbMUFaWUUr1YmkN5zBI&c=&ch=


Feb. 15, 1744 - Col. Thomas Wallingford, a member of the
Assembly from Dover, made complaint to the House that on
the 13th, during the session, Cyprian Jeffrey, of
Portsmouth, storekeeper, made an assault upon him and
drawing his knife said "he would cut his (Wallingford's)
throat, if he got forty men to do it." The House, considering
that Jeffrey in so doing, did greatly affront, insult and offer
great indignity to them, issued a warrant for his arrest, and
on his being brought before them he acknowledged himself
to be in fault and declared that he had no design to affront
the House or Col. Wallingford and prayed for forgiveness,
which was granted. Col. Wallingford declaring himself
satisfied, and the offender dismissed on paying costs. 

Feb. 17, 1824 - Notice was given that the Savings Bank for
the County of Strafford, in Dover, was organized and ready
to receive deposits. 

Feb. 17, 1856 - Another severe snow storm occurred at
this time, blocking up travel so effectually that no trains
reached Dover on any railroad for four days.

 

Local vet Dr. Timothy Hunt talks
about your pet's dental health

Dr. Timothy Hunt, DVM will be
presenting a general discussion of
recent updates in Veterinary
medicine dental disease and oral
health for cats and dogs on
Wednesday, Feb. 27 at 7 p.m.
February is National Pet Dental
Health Month! If you have questions
about your dog's bad breath and
how to make it go away or for tips
on how to make your cat let you
brush its teeth, this presentation will
help you out.

Hunt was raised on a farm in Southwest Minnesota where
he developed a love for animals and science, and a passion
for education. Following graduation from Veterinary School
in 1998, Hunt has been involved in nearly every aspect of
veterinary medicine. He has practiced farm animal



medicine, small animal general practice, emergency
medicine, practice management consulting, and is currently
operating Winichahanat Veterinary Care clinic in downtown
Dover. 

The program is free and open to the public.

For more information call the Library at 603-516-6050.

Portland author to speak at the
Dover Public Library

On Tuesday, Feb. 26 at 6:30 p.m., the Dover Public Library
will host Portland, Maine author Michelle Cacho-Negrete.
Cacho-Negrete is the debut author of "Stealing : Life in
America" in which she identifies the trends in American life
that shaped her life with this collection of personal essays. It
was well reviewed by Kirkus Reviews which is a major book
review source used by librarians and booksellers in
America. Cacho-Negrete will read from her essays, with
time at the end for questions and answers. She will have
copies of the book available for sale and will be signing
copies as well. Kirkus called the essays "pointed and
energetic."

Michelle Cacho-Negrete is a retired social worker in
Portland, Maine and a full-time writer. She was born in a
Brooklyn ghetto and many of her essays are about that
experience. Four of Michelle's essays have been selected
as notable of the year and one won Best of The Net. She is
in five anthologies including Thoreau's Legacy, an anthology
from The Union of Concerned Scientists and her essay Tell
me Something is in the Norton College Anthology. Six of her
essays have been nominated for Pushcart Prizes and
Street Kid was a runner-up in the Brooklyn Literary Arts
Contest. She has had 60 publications in, among others,
The Sun, North American Review, Solstice Literary
Magazine, Under The Sun, and Silk Road.

The program is free and open to the public. For more
information call the Library at 603-516-6050.

February vacation activities at the
Dover Public Library

School vacation is almost here, and the Dover Public
Library has events planned for each day the week of Feb.
25.

Monday, Feb. 25, 2-4 p.m.
Mini-Golf 

Families with kids of all ages are invited to join us on
Monday, Feb. 25 from 2-4 p.m. as we transform the library
into a nine-hole miniature golf course. Some of the fun
themes for the holes will be Egypt, Star Wars, and Fairy



Tales. After you finish your round, join us in the clubhouse
for refreshments. 

Monday, Feb. 25, 6 p.m.
"The Hate U Give" film showing

BYOP! Bring your own popcorn
and join us in the Lecture Hall on
Monday, Feb. 25 at 6 p.m. for a
free showing of the critically
acclaimed movie, "The Hate U
Give". This PG-13 crime drama is
based on the award-winning book
by Angie Thomas. Starr
witnesses the fatal shooting of her childhood best friend
Khalil at the hands of a police officer. Now, facing pressure
from all sides of the community, Starr must find her voice
and stand up for what's right.

Tuesday, Feb. 26, 2 p.m.
Games Galore!

We invite kids in grades K and
up to join us Tuesday, Feb. 26
at 2 p.m. for a playful afternoon
of game playing. Bring your
friends and earn your bragging
rights! Apples to Apples, Clue,
Connect 4, Settlers of Catan,
and Scattergories are just some of the great games we will
have on hand. Snacks and refreshments will be provided.

Wednesday, Feb. 27 2-3 p.m.
Raptors, Reptiles and Mammals

On Wednesday, Feb. 27 from 2-3 p.m., educators from the
Center for Wildlife in Maine will provide an in-depth
introduction to the unique differences between raptors,
reptiles, and mammals. Do snakes have fur? Do rabbits
have scales? Are birds "cold-blooded"? Why do opossums
have pouches? How do each of these animal groups adapt
to our changing seasons? Using amazing non-releasable
animal ambassadors and interactive displays, the answers
to these and other questions will be revealed. This hour-
long program will connect the audience with these beautiful
ambassadors of their species, as well as provide their
natural and personal histories, and empower audience
members to help to steward the environment that we all
share. 

Thursday, Feb. 28, 2-4 p.m.
Melting Snowman Slime Workshop 

Kids ages six and up are invited to get slimy. Drop in on
Thursday, Feb. 28 anytime between 2 and 4 p.m. and make
an amazing batch of melting slime to take home with you.
All ingredients will be provided.

Friday, March 1, 2-4 p.m.
Cozy Up and Read



Let's get cozy and read! On Friday, March 1 from 2-4 p.m.,
families are invited to wear pajamas, bring stuffed animals,
blankets and pillows, and snuggle up and read a favorite
story. Bring your own book or get one at the library - we
have plenty! Take a break from reading to make yourself a
polar bear bookmark. We will be serving hot chocolate and
cookies to warm you up even more.

And don't forget, the Library has books, audio books, DVDs
and museum passes available to check out. The Dover
Public Library has programs and materials to keep the
entire family entertained for the vacation week.

For more information, contact then Library at 603-516-6050.

Register for Dover Public Library's
Family Place workshops

The Dover Public Library will offer a series of free Family
Place Workshops starting on Monday, March 4 from 10 to
11 a.m. These programs, designed for children ages one to
four and their caregivers, will run for five consecutive
Monday mornings. Each is a fun, informal, play-based
program ensconced in a rich environment of toys, books,
and art activities.

Families will have the opportunity to spend time together,
make new friends, and talk one-on-one with a different
community resource professional each week. Topics will
include early literacy, child development, speech, hearing
and language, nutrition, and music, play and health. 

You may register once for the entire five-week series on the
library's website, library.dover.nh.gov, or call the Dover
Public Library's Children's Room at 603-516-6052. These
programs are free and open to the public.

This Week at The Library
 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Lego Saturday in the Children's Room

Imagine, create and build with Legos and/or Duplos. Drop-in
anytime between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. to meet old friends and

make new ones as you work on building challenges.
 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 10 a.m. to 11 a.m.
Time to Put Kids First Book Reading in the Storytime

Room
Families with young children are invited to come hear Debra

Childs from Time to Put Kids First read a book from The
Neighborhood Family Series. The books support the
organization's mission to improve the quality of life for

children by restoring the value of parent-child and family
relationships. The reading will be followed by a fun family

activity.



 
Saturday, Feb. 16, 10 to 11 a.m.

Paws for Reading in the Children's Room
Murphy, a certified therapy dog, and her handler, Karen, will
be in the children's room. Drop in and read her your favorite
story. She is a great listener which is very encouraging for

young readers.
 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 11 a.m. to 12 p.m.
Free workshop on Retirement and Estate Planning in

the Trustees Room
A workshop on Retirement and Estate Planning with Colin

Walker from Ameriprise Financial in Portsmouth. Come and
explore what you can be doing to make your future more

financially secure.REGISTRATION REQUIRED.
 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 1 to 2 p.m.
Learn to Knit for Kids in the Children's Room

Kids in grades 3 and up are invited to learn how to knit in
this 3 week series. Miss Joanna will teach finger knitting,
pom pom making, and knitting with needles. All materials

will be provided. REGISTRATION REQUIRED.
 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 2 to 3:30 p.m.
STEM Saturday in the Lecture Hall

Squishy circuits are a fun way to learn and explore the
basics of electricity and electrical circuits.  By using

conductive and insulating dough, you can create sculptures
with embedded lights, motors and buzzers. Kids in grades

K and up invited.  All materials will be provided.
 

Sunday, Feb. 17, 2 to 3:45 p.m.
Classic Cinema Sunday in the Lecture Hall

Pillow Talk (1959): A man and a woman who share a party
line cannot stand each other, but he has fun romancing her
with his voice disguised starring Rock Hudson and Doris

Day.
 

Monday, Feb. 18, Library Closed
President's Day

 
Wednesday, Feb. 20, 6 to 8 p.m.

Monthly Game Night in the Lecture Hall
Join us for monthly game night every Third Wednesday of
the month. We provide the games and snacks; you bring

the fun, yourselves!
 

Wednesday, Feb. 20, 6 to 7 p.m.
Teen Book Group: Pizza & Pages in the Learning

Center
This month the group will be discussing Gone by Michael
Grant and copies of the book are currently available for

borrowing at the adult circulation desk. Kids in grades 7 and
up are encouraged to attend. The group is very informal

with pizza and refreshments being served. Hang out with
friends and maybe meet new ones. 

 
Thursday, Feb. 21, 6 to 8 p.m.

Adult Knitting Group in the Trustees Room
This Knitting Group is open to anyone who has a love for



knitting and crocheting.  All levels are welcome! Bring your
precious works-in-progress and any finished objects you

would like to show off to the group.
 

Thursday, Feb. 21, 3:30 to 4:40 .m.
Chess for Kids in the Children's Room

Kids in grades 4 and up are invited to play chess with
members of the Dover High School chess club. This
program is for you if you already play chess or are

interested in learning. 
 

Friday, Feb. 22, 11 to 11:30 a.m.
Adult and Toddler Yoga in the Lecture Hall

Toddlers and their caregivers are invited to join us for a fun,
free introduction to yoga! No experience or equipment

necessary.
 

Saturday, Feb. 23, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Lego Saturday in the Children's Room

Imagine, create and build with Legos and/or Duplos. Drop-in
anytime between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. to meet old friends and

make new ones as you work on building challenges.
 

Saturday, Feb. 23, 1 to 2 p.m.
Learn to Knit for Kids in the Children's Room

Kids in grades 3 and up are invited to learn how to knit in
this 3 week series. Miss Joanna will teach finger knitting,
pom pom making, and knitting with needles. All materials

will be provided. REGISTRATION REQUIRED.
 

Saturday, Feb. 23, 2 to 4:30 p.m.
  Saturday Matinee in the Lecture Hall

Robin Hood: Robin of Loxley, a war-hardened Crusader,
and his Moorish commander mount an audacious revolt

against the corrupt English crown in a thrilling action-
adventure. Rated: PG-13

 

 
Stay informed with City of Dover
special announcements, project

newsletters and updates
Want up-to-date information about road work, emergencies,
special projects, and other important information? Sign up
now to receive special announcements via email.

In addition to Dover Download, the City of Dover offers a
variety of e-mail updates, including emergency and road
closure information, Police Facility and Parking Garage
updates, Silver Street reconstruction news, news from the
Public Library, waterfront development, and more. 

https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=wjei7cjab&p=oi&m=1109272039734&sit=6gqd78vgb&f=a12fb25b-e2e8-486c-bea5-cc178262ade8


To sign up for one or all of the City's updates, click here. An
e-mail address is required to access the special
announcement mailing lists.
 

City of Dover employment
opportunities

Want to work for the City of Dover? The City's website
offers an updated list of open positions, including job
descriptions and a downloadable application for
employment.

The City of Dover is now seeking applications the following
positions:

Firefighter/EMT
Parking Enforcement Officer
Library Custodian
Gym attendant

For more information about these positions or employment
opportunities with the City of Dover, click here.
 

Missed the meeting?
Catch it again online

Don't forget: If you missed the live City Council, School
Board or Planning Board on Channels 22 and 95, you can
catch it again, online and on demand.

Simply visit www.dovernh.viebit.com to begin watching
meetings on demand. Online meetings are organized by
agenda item for convenience.

https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=wjei7cjab&p=oi&m=1109272039734&sit=6gqd78vgb&f=a12fb25b-e2e8-486c-bea5-cc178262ade8
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczPDIm3tSTKeOruH6Mv5kQ2GFRM0ZDygAXAjKf5HZXRfcG2VwGCzw5TaSnOM2Oqh7_dFuqjl8LmxF4lOBAR1zUCe8S-UHIrYvY2yJ35vS1zEgyMsHZUN4KnrxNcsq1KlFSIazLjOv8rMo5Tne_0uu7tZiWmxJTVqX79hFE8ZTsjx408jS-_XMHanyyG7OywcYwKJ7_u7SEUeCkHq9lFWWe1yr9IbI0L8lqg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VJ7wAqzJIQHOJAgHR10g6mINp9If_JYR80v5Wm8vVykoAOjsCvsczJ6x0I_H5bgfLSq-NkbQGHRS5PG7T6dwEK1ZUbR7_sKZHu75Jk7_I2jBW2j3MvE-mr4iE4C6ZRLidNLyIfvez2EhhnLsCIlSqQrxyCcB2-h8GNyhs67qv01kPZ7fSg8jXQ==&c=&ch=

